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General Election Day   

When: Tuesday, November 2, 2020 

Where: Sergeantsville Volunteer Fire Company* 

(* Check Township web site for any updates) 

Time: 6:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. 

Terms Expiring: 

12/31/21: James Waltman and Daniel Kwasnik  

Local Vacancies: Two Township Committee positions 

Township Committee Candidates: 

Republican: James Waltman, Chad Bower 

Democrat: Douglas Borden, Peter McCrohan 

Last Day to Register to Vote for November General 

Election: October 12th  

For  registration, Vote by Mail applications, and 

other inquiries, contact the County Clerk’s Office  

countyclerk@co.hunterdon.nj.us or (908) 788-1214 or 

contact the Deputy Clerk at (908) 788-1378 or via email  

lmena@co.hunterdon.nj.us or visit the website 

www.co.hunterdon.nj.us/countyclerk.htm  

Thank You, Mary Coffey 

We bid Mary a fond farewell after 14 years of vol-

unteering on the Newsletter Committee. She wrote 

over 100 articles, including the wonderful Meet Your 

Neighbor column. Thank you, Mary! 

November Referendum Question 

In Delaware Township, the November ballot will in-

clude a question regarding the future use of the Town-

ship’s Open Space Trust Fund. Three times over the past 

25 years, Township residents voted to tax themselves to 

create an Open Space Trust Fund specifically to purchase 

land and easements to preserve farms and open space, 

and to pay debt service on bonds used to preserve farms 

and open space properties.   

The 2021 ballot question asks if residents agree 

to expand the use of the Open Space Trust Fund to in-

clude development and improvement of municipal lands 

solely for recreation and conservation purposes. It would 
allow up to 1 cent (from the existing 6 cents) to be availa-

ble for these purposes. The recreation and conservation 

purposes discussed by the Township Committee relate to 

improvements at Dilts Farm Park, and other lands cur-

rently owned, or that may be acquired in the future, for 

recreation and conservation purposes. 

Currently, one cent equals approximately 

$80,485. 

The question in its entirety, and the interpretive 

statement that accompanies it can be viewed on the 

Township website at www.delawaretwpnj.org 

Girl Scout Crop Share Box 

G irl Scout Troop 80372 is establishing a crop share 

box as their Bronze award project. The location is 

on the municipal parking lot Green, behind the payment 

collection box.  

The troop members will maintain the site and 

will advertise on Facebook, sharing what produce is 

available. Composting of expiring produce will be behind 

the box. Compost will also be for the community. The 

project aims to promote sustainability and community 

outreach to those in need. You need not contribute to en-

joy the produce available.  



Meet Your Neighbor: Robb Sussna  
by Sally Gullette 
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R obb Sussna is at a point in his life where he wants 

to just paint, travel, and relax. When you learn 

what he’s done and accomplished you can understand 

why. 

So who is Robb Sussna? He and his wife Debby 

have been married for 60 years and have lived in the 

Township for more than 30 years. They have a son, who 

is a global information technology expert and a grand-

son who is a mechanical engineer. 

Robb is an award-winning large format photog-

rapher, traveled on a NJ Arts Council Fellowship to Eu-

rope, the West and Canada and has had one-man exhibi-

tions at NJ State, Hoboken and Newark museums. He is 

also a very accomplished water color artist. He loves 

water color “for its exquisite ability to utilize strong, 

rich colors or the palest most delicate washes that are 

almost not there.” His paintings have been in more than 

fifty juried exhibitions including locally at the Ellarslie 

Annual Open and juried art exhibitions in Lambertville, 

New Hope and Phillip’s Mill. He has had several one 

person shows and has received numerous awards for his 

paintings. He teaches water color both privately and 

through the New Hope-Solebury Community School.  

He began a career in architecture after gradua-

tion from Cornell in 1963 followed by an internship in 

New York City. He started his own firm with an office 

in Princeton and later in New York City. He specialized 

in modernist commercial design and worked with nu-

merous Fortune 500 corporate clients both locally and 

across the country. His work included hospitals, prisons, 

medical buildings and corporate cafeterias but what he 

most enjoyed was designing research laboratories. He 

completed thirty-five projects for Princeton University 

including a major re-vitalization of the Engineering Col-

lege. “I thrived on the pressure, and loved the challenges 

of major projects” he said. Robb has also been a visiting 

lecturer in Architecture at Columbia University 

Graduate School of Education and an adjunct professor 

of Interior and Environmental Design at the College of 

New Jersey. He was listed in Who’s Who in America, 

1995 and Who’s Who in Science & Engineering, 1993. 

He and his wife Debby designed their home which was 

given an award of Merit in Design from the American 

Institute of Architects. 

Robb also volunteered his time for eight years 

on the New Jersey Supreme Court Lawyers Ethics Com-

mittee.  

This man with the sensitivity of an artist also 

loves motorcycles. For ten years he raced in the Middle 

Atlantic Region with Debby as his pit crew. He loved 

every minute of the competition. He and Debby have 

also vacationed 2-up throughout the Alps, Canada and 

the West. 

Robb and Debby included skiing among their 

many activities, carving their way down many mountains 

throughout Europe and the U.S. They also spent many 

vacations sailing the high seas around Maine, in the Car-

ibbean and almost to the coast of Venezuela.  

Traveling is an important part of Robb and Deb-

by’s lives and they take frequent trips to Italy and the Car-

ibbean. And at the end, they have their wonderful house 

in the woods to come home to. 

 

Shredder Day: September 25 
  

T he shredder day is scheduled for Saturday, Sep. 25, 

rain or shine, at the Township Garage at 816 Ser-

geantsville Road, from 8am to 11am or until the truck is 

full. Please arrive before 10:45 am.  Services provided by 

IntelliSHRED. 

 The shredder used for residents’ documents ac-

commodates sizeable quantities of documents, easier than 

using an ordinary shredder which has to be fed in small 

quantities. IntelliSHRED uses a pierce-and-tear shredding 

system. This system tears the paper at the fiber instead of 

cutting it. This results in a random and more secure shred 

size than standard strip-cut shredders. Certificates of de-

struction are available to every client certifying that the 

materials have been shredding process through a closed-

circuit monitor mounted on the truck.  

 NO need to remove staples or paper clips. Please 

do NOT bring materials to be shredded in any type of 

plastic, or plastic bags. If possible bring in a paper bag, 

which can be shredded.  

 LIMIT: 10 boxes per vehicle    

 Questions: Kathy Klink, 609-397-3240, ext. 208 

kklink@delawaretwpnj.org 

 

 

9/11 Memorial Exhibit 

At Hunterdon County Library 
 

T he Headquarters location of the Hunterdon County 

Library System, 314 Rte 12, Flemington, will be 

hosting the exhibit "September 11, 2001: The Day that 

Changed the World."  

 Join us at 2pm on Saturday, September 11, for a 

video presentation from first responders, including retired 

Port Authority police officer Will Jimeno, one of only 18 

survivors rescued from the WTC debris pile. Written rem-

iniscences from survivors of and witnesses to the attacks 

of 9/11, along with photos of artifacts, will also be on dis-

play. 
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Recipe: Scotch Collops 
 

Original Recipe c. 1854 
 

C ut some very thin slices of beef; rub with butter the 

bottom of an iron stew-pan that has a cover to fit 

quite closely; put in the meat, some pepper, and a little 

salt, a large onion and an apple minced very small. Cover 

the stew pan, and let it simmer till the meat is very tender. 

Serve it hot. 

 -- The Cooks Own Book  

 Mrs. N. K. M. Lee – 1854  

 

Modern Recipe 
 

2-3 lbs. Beef (you can also use Venison or Veal) 

2 Large Onions 

3 Apples* 

Salt and Pepper 

2 Tbsp. Butter, or more 

 

1. Prepare ingredients. Peel, core and slice apples. Peel, 

half and slice onions thinly. Slice beef against the grain 

into thin slices, or collops. 

2. Heat a deep skillet, with a lid, over medium-high heat; 

a Dutch oven works particularly well. Once skillet is hot, 

add 2 Tbsp. of butter and let melt. 

3. Brown beef in skillet, taking caution to not crowd the 

pan; salt and pepper to taste. Remove beef as it browns 

and set aside. 

4. Once all the beef has been browned reduce heat to me-

dium and add onion slices. Cook, stirring occasionally, 

until onions begin to caramelize. Add more butter if pan 

is dry. Salt and pepper to taste.** 

5. Add apple slices to pan with onions and cook until ap-

ples start to soften, stirring occasionally. 

6. Return beef to the plan and stir to combine. Reduce 

heat to low, cover pan, and let stew, stirring occasionally. 

The apples should produce plenty of moisture, but if the 

pan is dry add a bit more butter or water a Tbsp. at a 

time.*** 

7. Let stew for 20 minutes to an hour (or more!). The ap-

ples and onions will continue to break down and produce 

a sweet and savory sauce for the beef. 

8. Serve hot. Enjoy! 

 

*You can use 2 additional Onions instead of using 3 Ap-

ples 

**Add ½ cup Red Wine and ½ the juice from a medium 

Lemon. Cook until reduced. To thicken, roll the butter in 

flour first.  

***George Washington enjoyed a variation of this dish 

with mushrooms. Feel free to add 1 Cup of Sliced White 

Button Mushrooms at this step. 

Pipeline Update 
 

A s you may recall, the State of New Jersey refused to 

allow PennEast to condemn State property and this 

was upheld by a Federal Court. However, PennEast ap-

pealed and the case was heard by the U.S. Supreme 

Court. The question before the Court was whether Pen-

nEast, a private company, could use eminent domain to 

take State property. The Court in a split 5 to 4 decision 

ruled that the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 

(FERC) could convey its right of eminent domain to a 

private company thereby giving a private company the 

right to take State (and private) property. 

 While the decision was disappointing, the Court 

did not approve the pipeline. The pipeline is still subject 

to State laws and no approvals have been granted by the 

Delaware River Basin Commission nor the State of New 

Jersey’s Department of Environmental Protection.  

Further, PennEast had asked FERC to allow it to 

separate its application into two pieces decoupling the 

approved Pennsylvania portions from the remainder, 

which is contrary to their original application which 

clearly indicated this was one project. FERC has not re-

sponded to this request. 

 Finally, on August 10, 2021 the Pennsylvania 

newspaper “The Morning Call” reported that PennEast 

says it is “temporarily” stopping its eminent domain ac-

tions in Pennsylvania citing uncertainty in the timing of 

obtaining all necessary approvals for the pipeline. While 

this is good news for the people along the pipeline route 

in Pennsylvania, it is unclear what this means regarding 

the pipeline overall.  

 

HCLS Amateur Photography Show 

At Hunterdon County Library 
 

I n October, the HCLS Amateur Photography Show re-

turns in the gallery at the Headquarters library in Rari-

tan Township. Entries are due by Friday, October 1, and 

the exhibit will run from Wednesday, October 6 until Fri-

day, October 29.  

 A reception for the contestants and the awarding 

of prizes will take place on Monday, October 18 at 

6:30pm.  

 Entry forms will be available on the library's 

website https://www.hclibrary.us and at all library 

branches. 

 

HCL Happenings Newsletter 
 

W ant to stay up to date on the latest at the Hunter-

don County Library? Sign up for our online news-

letter by visiting the website and clicking on the sign-up 

now button. 
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Well Water Test Kits 
 

T he Delaware Township Environmental Commission 

and the Raritan Headwaters Association (RHA) are 

co-sponsoring a community well-testing program for 

homeowners to test their drinking water for chemical and 

biological contaminants.  

 While many of us know our blood pressure, cho-

lesterol and sugar levels, do you know the levels of coli-

form bacteria, arsenic and other contaminants in your 

drinking water? When was the last time you had your 

well water tested? Unlike public drinking water systems, 

private wells are not checked for contamination before the 

water is sent to the tap. Households that use private wells 

must take special precautions to ensure the safety of their 

drinking water supplies.  

 Safe drinking water is essential to good health, 

and testing well water at a certified lab is the only way to 

know whether water from a private well is safe. Testing 

your well water for chemical and biological contamina-

tion is important since many contaminants can be harm-

ful, even though they are tasteless and odorless. Nitrates 

and bacteria, which can lead to immediate and serious 

health conditions, may be found in well water as a result 

of a poorly performing septic system or a nearby agricul-

tural source. Two naturally occurring elements, arsenic 

and radon, are also commonly found in well water in our 

area. Scientific studies associate long-term exposure to 

arsenic and radon with cancer and other health effects.  

 Public health authorities recommend annual test-

ing. If your well has not been tested for several years, 

now is the time to test. You can sample your well water as 

part of this year’s community well-testing program.  

 Water test kits are available for purchase on Sep-

tember 14th thru September 16th, and September 21st and 

September 22nd from 11:00 am to 3:00 pm at the Dela-

ware Township Municipal Building. Well water test kits 

will also be available for purchase at the Delaware Town-

ship Municipal Building on September 22nd from 5:00 

pm to 7:00 pm. 

 Please follow the current CDC Guidelines and 

check the Township’s website prior to September 14th for 

any changes/updates to this year’s Community Well-

Testing Program. 

 You can order your test kit on line at 

www.raritanheadwaters.org/delaware/. Pay by credit card 

(on line only) or pay by check (no cash) when you pick 

up your test kit. 

 Sample containers and completed paperwork 

must be returned to the Township Department of Public 

Works Garage (816 Sergeantsville Rd.) on Thursday, 

September 23rd between 7:00 am and 9:00 am.  

 Residents may have their drinking water tested 

for coliform bacteria and nitrates for $60. Additional test-

ing options are available. Please see “What Should I Test 

My Well Water For?” on the Township’s website 

(www.DelawareTwpNJ.org) for a complete listing of the 

available tests and associated prices. 

 For more information about RHA’s well-testing 

program or with questions on what you should test your 

well water for, please call Mara Tippett at (908) 234-1852 

ext. 401 or e-mail welltesting@raritanheadwaters.org.  

 Note that while all water samples are analyzed by 

a certified laboratory, sample results cannot be used to 

satisfy the Private Well Testing Act if you are selling or 

renting your home.  

 

Environmental Commission Sponsors  

September Well Testing Presentation 
 

P lease join the Delaware Township Environmental 

Commission on Wednesday, September 15th at 7:00 

pm at the Delaware Township Municipal Building to 

learn about your well: how to know your well water is 

safe to drink, what you should be sampling for and how 

often, potential contaminants in private wells, and any-

thing else you may wonder about your well water. 

 Mara Tippett, Well Test Manager for Raritan 

Headwaters Association, will be providing a brief presen-

tation on Delaware Township Community Well Testing 

results and an overview of the groundwater health in this 

area.  Ms. Tippett will be available to answer your ques-

tions.   

 In addition, well water test kits will be available 

for purchase after the presentation. 

 Please come and join us to learn all about this 

important topic.  Note: due to changing State and CDC 

Guidelines, please check the Township’s website prior to 

September 15th for any changes/updates. 

 

New Township Website 
 

A  lot of hard work and planning have gone into re-

vamping the Township website and among those 

involved Deputy Clerk Tiffany Crivelli deserves a lot of 

credit for the amount of time and effort she has put into 

this project. The result is a website that is both user 

friendly and interactive. Among the things you can now 

do is download forms, look up tax information, obtain 

phone numbers and emails for Township officials, get 

election results, see the list of candidates for upcoming 

elections and much, much more. Go to the site, have fun 

and explore. There is an abundance of information availa-

ble just by clicking on an entry. For example, under De-

partments, if you click on Construction you can download 

various forms, read the NJ Construction Code, find a list 

of projects requiring permits, and more. There are still a 

few glitches being resolved so if you find something 

amiss be patient. This has been an enormous undertaking 

but well worth the effort: www.DelawareTwpNJ.org 
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Who Was Sarah Dilts? 
 

A s people enjoy our beautiful Dilts Park, you may 

have been wondering, “who was Sarah Dilts?” A 

resident, Nancy Bond, offered to share her memories 

about Sarah Dilts. 

Sarah Dilts was a teacher at Delaware Township 

School (DTS) and a neighbor in Sergeantsville. She 

taught at DTS from 1961 until May 1985. Her students 

remember Miss Dilts as a nice and helpful teacher.   

An article in the Hunterdon County Democrat on 

May 6, 1982 tells the story of how she entered a contest 

from Scholastic Magazine. She was the only New Jersey 

winner and won a Texas Instrument Computer for her 3rd 

grade classroom. The father of one of her students, and 

students from Trenton State College trained Miss Dilts 

and her students how to use the computer.   

 She also taught her students about where we get 

our food, and how to make jam and other foods. She in-

volved parents and staff in these activities. Mrs. Bond 

was a guest in her classroom when she was teaching the 

class how to grow plants for Mother’s Day gifts. Another 

time, Mrs. Bond was invited to speak about her family’s 

history at the Battle of Connecticut Farms, where a rela-

tive was wounded during the American Revolution.  

While Miss Dilts never lived at the farmhouse, 

her older brother Foster lived there until his passing. 

When he passed away, the farm was inherited by his Fa-

ther (Granville) and eventually by his Sister, Sarah. When 

Sarah Dilts passed away in 1985 at age 54, in her will, 

she left the farm to the Township specifically for the ben-

efit of the children of Delaware Township. The Township 

Committee held public meetings in 1986 before agreeing 

to accept the gift and use the land as a park.      

 Marfy Goodspeed wrote several fascinating arti-

cles about the history of the farm and the families that 

owned it long before the Dilts family. For additional in-

formation and more history about the land that is now 

Dilts Park, please see goodspeedhistories.com  

 

Township Approves Hiring  

of Park Planner 
 

T he Township Committee approved the hiring of a 

Park Planner to evaluate existing amenities at Dilts 

Park, and together with the Recreation Commission and 

the public, produce a plan that anticipates and incorpo-

rates future facilities. The Recreation Commission previ-

ously asked the public what amenities they would like to 

see added at the Park. A professional planner can use that 

information, and with public input help the Township 

evaluate existing amenities, and if new amenities are de-

sired, whether they are appropriate and where to site 

them. Please check the Township website for info on par-

ticipating when the planning begins.  

Curtis Farm Preserved  
 

O n June 23, 2021 the New Jersey Conservation Foun-

dation (NJCF) purchased the development rights to 

preserve the Curtis Farm: the last remaining unpreserved 

working farm in the Rosemont Valley. 

 The Curtis farm is adjacent to the Fisher and 

Plesher farms, among the first farms preserved in New 

Jersey in the early 1980s, at the start of the state Farmland 

Preservation Program.  

 In 2009, the Township designated the Rosemont 

Rural Agricultural Historic District to protect the historic 

viewshed of the Rosemont Valley, which encompasses 

agricultural land use patterns and farmsteads dating back 

to 18th and 19th centuries, and includes the Curtis farm.   

 NJCF used funding from the State Agriculture 

Development Committee and Hunterdon County, to ac-

quire the development rights from owners Richard Curtis 

and his son, Michael Curtis. The Curtis family still owns 

the farm, but the 64 acres are now permanently restricted 

to agricultural uses. Local farmers grow hay and corn on 

the Curtis fields.  

 As reported by NJCF, landowner Richard Curtis 

said he was happy to see the farm preserved. “It’s been in 

my family for well over 100 years, and my father grew up 

there,” said Curtis. “I never lived there myself, but it’s 

always been the family farm and it’s nice to know it will 

be there forever. And the area still looks the way it did 

many years ago, which is neat.”  

 Delaware Township thanks the Curtis family, 

NJCF, Hunterdon County and the State Farmland Preser-

vation Program for successfully completing this important 

preservation project. 

 

Going Gold 
 

S eptember is Childhood Cancer Awareness Month and 

we would love to turn our community gold in support 

of the more than 500,000 children currently battling can-

cer. Our local St. Baldrick’s Foundation chapter will be 

sponsoring the sale of yellow light bulbs with the hope 

that all residents will purchase and light them on their 

front porches every evening for the month of September 

to support the most promising new research. Sale of light 

bulbs will begin towards the end of Summer, so please 

watch for news as to where you can purchase your light 

bulb with a minimum donation of $5. Any area business 

owners willing to provide a place for purchasing the 

bulbs, contact Linda Swackhamer at 908-303-4910. 

 Plans are also underway for the 9th Annual St. 

Baldrick’s Head-Shaving Event and Auction to be held at 

Sergeantsville Fire House (if current pandemic guidelines 

allow) on September 26, 2021 beginning at noon. To reg-

ister to shave, volunteer or donate please visit: https://

www.StBaldricks.org/events/RaysofHope21.  



Community Calendar 

All meetings are at Town Hall unless otherwise noted. 
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Township Offices Closed: 
Labor Day - 9/6 
Columbus Day (Indigenous Peoples’ Day) - 10/11 
Thanksgiving Day - 11/25 

All residents are invited to attend any and all Township 

meetings. Your participation and input are very im-

portant. 

Township Committee: 7:30 p.m. 2nd Monday - 9/13, 

10/12, 11/8, 12/13
Planning Board: 7:30 p.m. 1st Tuesday - 9/7, 10/5, 

11/2, 12/7 

Board of Health: 7:30 p.m. 1st Monday - 9/8, 10/4, 
11/1, 12/6 

Open Space Committee: 7:30 p.m. 3rd Monday - 9/20, 

10/18, 11/15, 12/20
Agricultural Advisory Committee: 7:00 p.m. 1st 

Tuesday - 9/7, 10/5, 11/2, 12/7  

Board of Adjustment: 7:30 p.m. 2nd Thursday - 9/9, 

10/14, 12/9
Recreation Commission: 7:30 p.m. 1st Monday - 9/8, 

10/4, 11/1, 12/6  

Environmental Commission: 7:30 p.m. 3rd Wednes-

day - 9/15, 10/20, 11/17, 12/15
D.T.M.U.A.: 7:30 p.m. 1st Thursday - 9/2, 10/7, 11/4, 
12/2

Shade Tree Commission: 7:30 p.m. 4th Thursday of 
every Odd Month (except Nov.) - 9/23, 12/2
Historic Advisory Committee: 7:00 p.m. 2nd Wednes-

day - 9/8, 10/13, 11/10, 12/8
Newsletter Committee: Quarterly

Recycling Depot: Open every weekday from 8 a.m. to 3 

p.m. at the Township Garage on Rt. 523. Call Recycling 
Coordinator Kathy Klink at 609-397-3240 Ext. 208 with 
any questions.

Delaware Township Seniors 

Are you a senior and want to meet some new peo-

ple? Come to the Delaware Township Seniors 

Meetings. With more than 50 members you are bound to 

meet someone new! The group meets the first Wednes-

day of the month at the Firehouse in Sergeantsville at 

1:00. New members are always welcome. Yearly dues 

are $6. Coffee and dessert are served. Meetings vary; 

they could include entertainment, speakers, trips or spe-

cial lunches.  

The next meeting is Wednesday, September 1. 

Locktown Stone Church Update 

Fund-Raising and Concert Series 

The Trustees of the Locktown Stone Church have can-

celed the Fall 2021 Concert Series. While some ven-

ues are able to improve ventilation and add safety 

measures such as barriers and social distancing, this is not 

possible in a small historic structure like the Locktown 

Stone Church. We hope to have some “pop-up concerts” 

in the Spring of 2022.  

       Though the concert series has not materialized, the 

Trustees have been meeting mostly through Zoom, and 

planning improvements to the Church. The Friends of the 

Locktown Stone Church Board of Trustees have approved 

a Capital Campaign to raise $240,000.00 for the design 

and construction of a much needed “Visitors Amenities” 

building on the site of, and replacing, a carriage shed that 

once adjoined the church.  

The structure will house wheelchair accessible 

washrooms, and a multi-functional room (with kitchen-

ette) to support events including weddings, meetings and 

concerts. Together with a covered outdoor storage bay, 

the entire building will resemble the historic carriage shed 

in form and design.  

As part of this construction, the Church Building 

will also be included to establish ADA accessibility be-

tween the building and the restrooms. A two-year long 

fundraising campaign is anticipated and we hope to plan 

fundraisers once it is safely possible.  

       To participate in the fundraising campaign, or wish to 

become a trustee of the Friends of the Locktown Stone 

Church, please email: info@locktownstonechurch.org. 

Community Block Party: October 2 

The Community Block Party is tentatively scheduled 

for Saturday, October 2nd at the Sergeantsville Vil-

lage Green beginning at 5 p.m. 

Bring your chair and picnic. This event is still 

being organized, so check the Township website for up-

dated information. www.delawaretwpnj.org 

Halloween Fun 

The Recreation Commission is planning a Halloween 

event. It will probably include pumpkin carving! 

Please check the Township website for information later 

this year: www.delawaretwpnj.org 
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Church Corner 
 

Amwell Church of the Brethren 

40 Sandbrook Headquarters Rd, Stockton, NJ 

Tel: 908-705-1208 

Web: www.amwell.org 

Sunday school: 9:15 am 

Worship Service: 10:15 am 

Wed night Bible study: 7:00 pm 

Friday night youth group: 7:00 pm 

 

Busy Bee annual rummage sale:  Sept. 17-18: 9am-1pm 

Bag Day: Sept. 18 — 10am 

Nov 24: Thanksgiving eve service 7pm  

 

Cornerstone Christian Church 

226 Locktown-Sergeantsville Rd, Stockton, NJ 

Tel: 908-237-5227 

Web: www.ccc-hc.org 

Email: pastor-keith@ccc.hc.org 

Sunday Worship Service: 10:30 am 

Sunday School for all ages beginning: 9:15 am 

 

Sandy Ridge Church  
47 Sandy Ridge Road Stockton NJ 08559  

Tel: 609-397-0371  

Email: sandyridgechurchnj@gmail.com  

Facebook: Sandy Ridge Community American Baptist 

Church  

Web: https://sandyridgechurch.wixsite.com/srbc  

Worship: Sunday mornings 10:00am  

Sunday School: Sunday mornings 10:00am 

Summer hours end Sept. 5th and we go back to 11:00 am 

 

Sergeantsville United Methodist Church 

624 Rosemont Ringoes Rd., Stockton, NJ 

Tel: (609) 397-2333 

Web: www.sergeantsvilleumc.com 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/sergeantsvilleumc 

Sergeantsville United Methodist Church worships each 

Sunday at 10:00 am. Check out our Facebook page and 

website for more information.  

 

 

March on Litter:  

The 30th Year! 
 

A t press time it was uncertain if the March on Litter 

will be held and what it might look like this year.  

 Thus, for more details, please check on the 

Township website and look for information through the 

school emails.  

Recreation Commission Activities 
 

Fall Fun Fireworks 
 

T he Recreation Commission scheduled the Fall Fire-

works display for Township residents on Saturday, 

September 18th at the Dilts Farm Park on Buchanan Road. 

The event will start at 5 pm.  

 Families and friends may picnic (bring your 

own), and fireworks will begin at dusk.  The rain date is 

Sunday, September 19th.   
 

Yard Sale: September 18 
 

T here will be a Township wide Yard Sale on Saturday, 

September 18th from 9 am to 3 pm. The rain date is 

Sunday, September 19th. Please post a “Yard Sale” sign 

at your driveway. If the rain is heavy on Saturday, assume 

the rain date and please post a sign at your driveway if 

you are not available on Sunday. Participants must regis-

ter no later than Tuesday, September 14th by emailing 

deltwprec@gmail.com and you can provide a maximum 

of ten words describing the items you will sell. Check the 

Township website under News and Events for a list of 

participants’ addresses starting Thursday, September 

16th. Paper copies will also be available that day as well 

at the Township Bldg. 

 

Recreational Instructional Tennis 
 

P lans are in the works for a possible recreational in-

structional tennis program for youth and adults be-

ginning in mid-September and running for possibly three 

weeks on Saturdays at the Dilts Park. Please check the 

Township website for more details as they are developed. 

 

Teen Hike and Roller Skating Party 
 

P lans are also in the works for a Fall Teen Hike and a 

roller skating party. Again, please check the Town-

ship website for more details as they are finalized. 

 

Plant Swap in October 
 

T he Recreation Commission is hosting a fall Plant 

Swap, probably in October. Look for details on the 

Township website. It is free and open to the public. Come 

and share your plant abundance with community mem-

bers. Bring your healthy houseplants, annuals, perennials, 

bulbs, and edible plants. For each plant you bring, you 

take home a new plant. Label every pot or plant clearly 

with common or botanical name, including instructions if 

necessary. For question or more information, email 

jes.stahl@gmail.com 
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Township Contact Information: 

Phone: 609-397-3240   Fax: 609-397-4893 

Web: www.DelawareTwpNJ.org 

Adult and Teen Recreation 
 

P ending Delaware Township Board of Education ap-

proval, beginning on October 1st in the DTS gymna-

sium and/or cafeteria and continuing through the end of 

the school year 2022, Delaware Township residents will 

have the following recreational opportunities for adults 

and teens: 

 

Adult Co-Ed Soccer: Monday nights 7 to 10 pm. 

Adult Men’s Basketball: Tuesday and Thursday nights 7 

to 10 pm. 

Adult Co-Ed Volleyball: Wednesday nights 7 to 10 pm. 

Teen Co-Ed Volleyball or Basketball: Friday nights 7 to 9 

pm. 

 

 All skill levels are welcome. Everyone will be 

required to complete a waiver prior to participation. 

There are no activities when school events are scheduled 

and/or when school is closed for holidays, early dismis-

sals, or inclement weather. Check www.dtsk8.org for a 

calendar of scheduled school closings. Each adult sport 

group should provide two contact names and phone num-

bers for notification in the case of an unexpected closing. 

Parents of participating teens must take turns chaperoning 

teen activities. If there are no chaperones, this activity 

will be cancelled. Please send contact names and phone 

numbers for adult activities and teen chaperones’ names 

and phone numbers to Brian Sulewski at 908-500-8981. 

Chaperone info must be provided prior to each scheduled 

Friday night. 




